
 

Projects supported by the European Unionõs 
INTERREG VA Programme, managed by the 

Special EU Programmes Body 

In recent months, CAWT has co-ordinated three         
separate launch events for the new EU INTERREG 
VA funded projects, to mark their commencement. 
This includes the Innovation Recovery project in 
March, the Acute Hospitals Services project in May 
and the Community Health Synchronisation     
(CoH-Sync) project in June. There has been      
significant progress with all projects operational 
and well advanced in terms of recruitment to     
project posts.  
 

As part of CAWTôs communications strategy,     
political parties and local councils have been      
offered the opportunity to hear about CAWTôs EU 
INTERREG VA project progress, and other cross 
border and north south activities. This has resulted 
in formal presentations to a range of groupings 
including SDLP, Fermanagh and Omagh District 
Council, Newry, Mourne and Down District Council, the Boards of the Western and Southern Health 
and Social Care Trusts, Department of Health NI, Monaghan County Council, Louth County Council, 
Ulster Unionist Party, Armagh City, Banbridge and Craigavon Borough Council and Cavan County 
Council. Good discussion and engagement has been a key feature of many of these presentations. 
 

Interest in the potential impacts of Brexit in the border region continues to be a prominent issue and 
CAWT has contributed to the debate in relation to the health and social care sector. In recent months 

CAWT was invited to meet with the Committee on Regional  
Development of the European Parliament as part of their fact 
finding mission to Northern Ireland. In May, the CAWT          
Innovation Recovery project was selected to participate in a 
Special EU Programmes Body exhibition at the Houses of the 
Oireachtas, Dublin, which featured a number of funded        
projects under the PEACE and INTERREG Programmes. 
CAWT Development Centre and project staff briefed a number 
of TDs and Senators, including An Tánaiste, Simon Coveney, 
TD pictured here with CAWT representatives. 
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A trio of launches! 
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Pictured at the CAWT Acute Project launch. Back row    
(l to r): Louise Potts, CAWT Acute Project; Dr Ray      
Nethercott, WHSCT; Bernie McCrory, CAWT and Gina 
McIntyre, Special EU Programmes Body. Front row        
(l to r): Alastair Campbell, Dept of Health NI; Dr Margaret 
Whoriskey, Scottish Government and Sean Murphy, 
Letterkenny University Hospital, HSE. 

https://www.facebook.com/CAWTCrossBorder/
https://twitter.com/CAWTCrossBorder
http://www.youtube.com/cawtpartnership
https://www.seupb.eu/
http://health.gov.ie/


 

13,000 patients to benefit from Acute Project 

The CAWT cross border Acute Hospital Services    
project was successfully launched in Letterkenny in 
May with representatives from Scotland, Northern 
Ireland and the Republic of Ireland present.  
 

Both scheduled and unscheduled care services will 
be reformed and modernised as part of this project. 
Scheduled care will focus on dermatology, urology 
and vascular interventions. Unscheduled care        
initiatives being implemented include new advanced 
community paramedic services, clinical decision unit, 
community cardiac investigations and a community 
geriatrician-led service. It is also planned to establish 
an integrated clinical dermatology network using 
telehealth technologies. Specialist training for staff across all of these areas will be undertaken to  
support the development and implementation of these new and innovative ways of working. 
 

Opening the launch event, Project Chair Sean Murphy,     
General Manager of Letterkenny University Hospital said: òIt 
is a great privilege to be part of the CAWT cross border 
group that has secured this additional investment for 
communities and services. The collaborative working  
required to deliver this suite of initiatives, with the     
support of the EU funding, will provide patients with    
additional quality services and in many situations,       
enable them to be treated much closer to home.ó  
He added: òThis project will also help to further    
strengthen and consolidate cross border and north/ 
south co-operation in health and social care.ó 

 

Welcoming the launch of the project, Gina McIntyre, CEO of the Special EU Programmes Body said: 
òThis highly innovative EU INTERREG VA funded project will deliver real efficiencies in vital 
health and social care services for the benefit of thousands of people on a cross-border basis. 
It will utilise some of the latest advances in e-health technology and enhance access to        
essential medical care used in the treatment of a wide range of life-threatening illnesses.ó 
 

The CAWT Acute Hospitals Services Project partners are the HSE, Western Health and Social Care 
Trust; Southern Health and Social Care Trust; Public Health Agency, Health & Social Care Board, and 
the Ambulance Services of the Republic of Ireland, Northern Ireland and Scotland. The CAWT Acute 
Hospitals Service Project has been offered a grant of up to a maximum of ú8.8 million from the       
European Unionôs INTERREG VA Programme, managed by the Special EU Programmes Body, and 
match funded by the Northern Ireland Executive, the Irish Government and the Scottish Government. 

 
Project Contact: Louise Potts, Project Manager, T:00 353(0)8717 44178  

E: louise.potts@hse.ie  W: www.cawt.com/acute  

 

Pictured at the launch (l to r): Dr Margaret Whoriskey, Scottish 
Government; Bernie McCrory, Chief Officer, CAWT; Edel 
OôDoherty, Deputy Chief Officer, CAWT; Gina McIntyre, CEO, 
Special EU Programmes Body (SEUPB) and Alastair Campbell, 
Director of Secondary Care, Dept of Health Northern Ireland.  

Brian McAleer, Commissioning, Health and Social 
Care Board and Sean Murphy, General Manager, 
Letterkenny University Hospital, HSE. 

 

 



 
Community Paramedic project commencesééé. 
 

May saw the formal launch of the ú1.1 million EU INTERREG VA  
funded cross border Community Paramedic Project involving the 
Northern Ireland Ambulance Service, the Scottish Ambulance Service 
and the HSEôs National Ambulance Service. This new collaboration 
between the three national ambulance services has been warmly    
welcomed and has resulted in the establishment of new Community 
Paramedic services in Ireland and Northern Ireland. Community     
Paramedics associated with this project are undergoing specialised 
training accredited by Glasgow Caledonian University. The is enabling 
Community Paramedics to provide safe and effective care to patients 
in their own homes and communities and is already reducing           
unnecessary ambulance transports to emergency departments. 

éééin four pilot locations 

The Community Paramedic Projectôs four 
pilot localities are Buncrana, Co. Donegal 
and Clones, Co. Monaghan in the border 
region of Ireland, Castlederg, Co. Tyrone 
in Northern Ireland and the Argyle & Bute 
region in SW Scotland.  

The EU funding is also being used to    
invest in new rapid response vehicles for 
the pilot areas in the three ambulance   
service regions. These vehicles are fitted 
out specifically to provide care to patients 
in their homes or their community.  

Mentoring Programme for Anaesthetists  
As part of the CAWT Acute project, the College of Anaesthetists of Ireland (CAI) has run its first Mentor                
Development Programme. Fifteen doctors, including consultants and senior trainees from across Northern Ireland & 
the Republic, are now trained as mentors and plan to utilise their skills within their local hospitals.  Based on Gerard 
Eganôs óSkilled Helperô model, the course concentrates on developing skills such as actively listening, knowing 
when to challenge assumptions, how to help broaden horizons and supporting those being mentored in setting clear 

goals and achieving them. 
 

The next steps are to run a further programme, ideally 
multi-professional, with people from other medical   
disciplines, nursing and hospital management. This 
will build up a sustainable group of trained mentors.   
It is hoped that these early steps in developing a  
mentoring network, will lead to improvements in   
working environments and support high quality care,  
stimulating innovation and value added benefits for 
the health and social care services. 
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